
Barnabas Oley  

Newsletter 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The Christmas season  is upon us! Christmas play rehearsals, orchestra and choir prac-

ticing Christmas carols and glitter has already begun to cover the school. The children 

are thinking about practical preparations for Christmas but we are also focusing  on 

Advent  and the celebration of the birth of Jesus. Alongside this message we are also 

encouraging children to think about caring and giving to others both in school  at home 

and abroad.  

We would like to thank you all for your support for The Poppy appeal and for Children in Need– a really 

positive way to think about giving  and caring for others. 

Please take the time to read through this newsletter as it contains lots of information about Christmas 

arrangements over the next few weeks. 

Kind regards 

Mrs Becky Smith 

Headteacher 

Christmas is on its way! 
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Poppies and Children in Need 
 This years Poppy Appeal raised £62.07. Thank you to all those who supported 

this appeal. 

We had lots of fun dressing up in spots last Friday. The amount raised for Chil-

dren in Need was £257.95. On Monday a further £63.90 was raised by the 

cake stall run by members of Cedar Class. So…. A total of £321.85 will be paid 

in the Children in Need Charity. Well done Barnabas Oley! 

Christmas Postbox   
The Christmas postbox is open for business on Thursday 1st December. Children are invited 

to post their cards to their friends and teachers in  school. Please make sure that all cards are 
clearly named .Please include surnames and the class that they need to be sent to. Cards  will 

be sorted and distributed by Year 6 during the day. 
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Thursday 1st December Christmas postbox open for children to send     

                                                      Christmas cards to each other 

Friday 2nd December  PTA Event– Cake Friday! 

Friday 9th December  Dress Rehearsals– performances to Playgroup and   

                                                     Evergreens and parents with toddlers. 

Wednesday 7th December Photo- shoot  for Christmas Plays 

Monday 12th December         Christmas Performances afternoon and  evening 

Tuesday 13th December Christmas Performances afternoon and  evening 

Thursday 15th December Christmas Lunch 

     Carol Service at  St.Bartholomew’s Church  6.00pm 

ADVANCE NOTICES 

Tuesday 3rd January 2012    Professional Day 

Wednesday 4th January 2012    Professional Day 

COATS ON PLEASE ! 
Please can you ensure that ALL children (including 

those who travel by car or bus) have a coat in school 

EVERY day now that we are   experiencing colder and wetter weather. 

A significant number of children are still arriving at school without 

coats. Coats are needed for Playtimes as well as outdoor activities 

within the curriculum. 

All coats  must be named  and have a  loop to assist when hanging on 

their coat pegs. It is also a good idea for coats to have hoods. If your 

child’s coat does not have a hood, please supply a named hat.  

 

 

 

 

♫Away in a Manger , 

No crib for a bed, 

The Little Lord Jesus 

Laid down His sweet 

head♫ 

Dates for your diaries 
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Star of the Week awards have been introduced this term. During Celebration  

assembly on Thursdays, children are set a challenge which will help to foster 

positive behaviours throughout our school. The following children have received 

Star of the Week Awards. 

For “ Being kind and polite ” 

Holly   Daniel Lewis 

Maple  Jack Kay 

Willow  Katie Elkington 

Silver Birch  Tom Whinney 

Cedar  Lauren Wilson 

For “Caring for others” 

Holly   Joe Jeffries 

Maple  Jess Carter 

Willow  Mackenzie Smith 

Silver Birch  Abigail Cain 

Cedar  Eva Wisson 

♫Rejoice in the Lord 

always and again I say 

rejoice ♫ 

Star of the Week awards 

These awards are given by Mrs Smith or Miss Jarvis to chil-

dren who’s work or behaviour has made their teacher/

Headteacher say “Wow!”  The following awards have been 

given; 

 

Hannah Owen in Silver Birch class for a poem she had written. 

Aimee Jones in Willow class for a film report made for homework 

Louis Walton in Holly class for great effort with homework 

Ellanee Kruck in Cedar class for great effort with homework 

Elliott Mansell in Holly class for great effort in group work 

     Congratulations ! 



Painting Aprons  

As everyone is beginning to create wonderful Christmas decorations 

and crafts it is essential that your child has a named painting apron in 

school please . 

Change of footwear and joggers for Field fans.  

If your child wishes to play on the field at lunchtimes 

they MUST have a separate change of footwear and 

joggers in a named carrier bag. No kit-no field ! 

Filming and Photography at Christmas Performances 
 

As we approach the Christmas performances we would like to clarify the 
policy on photographing and filming. We recognise that photographs and 
films of your children taking part in the Christmas plays can bring great 
pleasure to families. We  request that any parent wishing to film or photo-
graph at this year’s productions complete and sign the attached guidance. 
(see end of newsletter for Ticket request forms and Filming guidance) This 
form will confirm your agreement that photographs and films will only be 
used for personal use and are not for sale under any circumstances, nor will 
they be uploaded to the internet or any social networking sites otherwise 
Data Protection legislation will be contravened. Please see Using your cam-
era and filming courteously guidance on the school website. 
However, should any parent object to their child being filmed or photo-
graphed then the school would have to operate a total ban for that 
particular performance. If you are totally opposed  to your child being 
filmed or photographed, please contact the school as soon as possible . 
 
We would also like to inform you that this year the PTA have asked a profes-
sional photographer in to school to take a collection of portraits of the cast 
prior to their performances. These will be available to view and order at the  
performances. We hope that you will enjoy purchasing the photographs of 
your little starlets ! 
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Barnabas Oley  

 
Cafe Oley  
Ha...Ha...Happy Christmas to you all! With Santa's sleigh in-bound our thoughts turn 
to all things festive. The PTA would like to kick start the festive season with an invita-
tion to join us at Cafe Oley on the 2nd of December for tea, coffee and some deli-
cious home baked cakes. We would really appreciate cakes or any yummy goodies to 
sell so please free to join the great British bake off and drop off your wares at the 
school on the day. Cafe Oley will be open for business from the end of the school 
day so please stay with your kids and enjoy a nice brew with your pals!  
 
 
Hamper goodies for Christmas Raffle  
Our cupboards are a bit bare and so we would also love you to help replenish the 
PTA's hamper store in time for this year's exciting Christmas shows and world fa-
mous raffle! This year's theme is quite simply "Christmas ". So please donate what-
ever you can in the spirit (no hint intended but if you choose to read it as such.......) 
of the season to make this great fundraiser truly brilliant. Please send your pre-
loaded little helpers to school on Monday 5th December where they will be relieved 
of said donation! The school shows on the 9th, 12th &13th are also a wonderful op-
portunity to find your true vocation by way of selling mince pies and mulled wine. If 
you think you could spare some time to help at any of the shows then it would be 
greatly appreciated. Please contact a member of the PTA. 
 
Christmas Crackers  
This year the PTA will be purchasing Christmas Crackers for the children to enjoy at 
their Christmas dinner on Thursday 15th December. 
 
 
Christmas Pantomime  
 In addition to performing their own Christmas shows, the children will enjoy a tradi-
tional Christmas panto on the last afternoon of term and a small gift on the last day 
of term which we hope will set them up nicely for the holiday season. Wishing you 
all the best... 
 Donna Johnson  , Chairperson PTA 

PTA News and Events 
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 Oley! 
 

Brush off those winter blues  

at Café Oley 

in the School Hall  

on Friday 2nd December 

from school’s end ‘til the tea runs dry! 

 

All welcome! 

 

The PTA would like to invite you to take the weight off your 

feet, catch up with your pals, let the children chat too and al-

low us to make you a nice soothing cup of whatever you 

fancy.  

Delicious delights to tickle your taste buds will be needed so 

please sign up to being a part of baking Britain!  

Just do what you do best! 

 

All contributions of cakes and cookies (big or small) for sale 

in the café will be gratefully received. Cakes to be given to 

your child’s class teacher on the morning of the cake sale. 

 

See you there! 

Oley 
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Christmas Productions 
 
The children will be starring in their Christmas plays this year, on the 9h, 12th and 13th  December.  
KS1 (Years R,1 and 2) will be performing a nativity play . Their dress rehearsal will be at 2.00pm on Friday 
10th.. The two performances will be at 2.00pm on Monday 12th and Tuesday 13th.   
KS2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) will be performing Robin Hood. Their dress rehearsal will be at 10.00am on Friday 
10th , and their performances will be at 6.00pm on Monday 12th and Tuesday 13th. 
Tickets are available to purchase for the productions - this helps to offset the costs of licences and scripts. 
Tickets cost  £1.50 each. Requests for all tickets should be sent via bookbags by Monday 5th December 
 
Ticket allocation 
 There are two tickets available for each family for each production. So if you have a child in each play, you 
may apply for two tickets for each production including the Dress rehearsal.  If you would like more tickets 
any spares available will be allocated after Wednesday 7th December so please indicate requests on your 
ticket order form. 
 
Pre-school children 
We would welcome pre-school children at the dress rehearsals. Children who attend Gransden playgroup 
have already been invited to join us. Please bear this in mind when booking your tickets. Tickets will be free 
for pre-school children. For reasons of health and safety, and to avoid distraction to the performers, pre- 
school children will not be admitted to the other performances.  
 
How to book your tickets 
Please send the return slip and payment or a cheque made payable to Barnabas Oley Primary School in an 
envelope via the children’s book bags (this avoids office queues!)  Last year we were able to meet every-
one’s preferences – and we hope to be able to do this again this year. Tickets/seats will not be numbered.  
 
Access for the audience will be via the gate by Cedar classroom and doors will open 10 minutes before the 
performance is due to begin. 
 
Both shows promise to be unmissable with Oscar winning performances. We look forward to seeing you all 
there. 
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ALL REQUESTS FOR TICKETS SHOULD BE SENT VIA THE CHILDREN’S BOOK BAGS BY 
MONDAY 5TH DECEMBER.  

 

NAME________________________________________________ 
 
CHILD(REN)’S CLASS(ES)____________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

 

I enclose_________________ cheque/cash 
 
If available …………… (do not send any money now!) 
 
I would like _____________ extra tickets for the performance on _________ 
 
at ___________  
 
 
 
 

Play Day and Time Number of tickets 
( max 2 per play in which you have children plus pre-
school children for dress rehearsal only) 

F/KS1 Nativity 
 
YEARS R, 1 and 2 

  
Dress Rehearsal 
Friday 9th 2.00pm 

  
Adults/5+     _________ @ £1.50 
  
Preschool    _________ free 

    
Afternoon Performance 
Monday 12th 2.00pm 
  

  
  
Adults/5+   ___________ @ £1.50 
  

    
Afternoon Performance 
Tuesday 11th 2.00pm 
  

  
  
Adults/5+   ___________ @ £1.50 
  

KS2 Robin Hood 
 
YEARS 3,4,5 and 6 

  
Dress Rehearsal 
Friday 9th 10.00am 
  

  
Adults/5+ ____________ @ £1.50 
  
Pre-school ___________ free 

    
Evening Performance 
Monday 12th  6.00pm 
  

  
  
Adults / 5+ ___________ @ £1.50 

    
Evening Performance 
Tuesday 13th 6.00pm 
  

  
  
Adults / 5+ ___________ @ £1.50 



 

 

 

Consent form for photography or film at an event at 
Barnabas Oley CoE Primary School 

 
 

Name of person using camera:.................................................................... 
 
Name(s) of children:.................................................................................... 
 

I confirm that all photographs and films taken will be used for personal/family use 
only. 

I confirm that I will not sell any of the photographs and films. 
I confirm that I will not upload any of the photographs or films to the internet            

including any social networking sites. 
I agree to following guidance from school staff as to when photography or filming is 

permitted and where to stand in order to minimize disruption to the performance. 
I agree not to photograph or film children changing for performances or events or in 

any areas not designated by the school as being acceptable.  
I agree to not use flash photography during the performance. 
I agree to cease photography or filming should the performance involve any child for 

whom permission to be photographed has not been given. 
 
 
Signature:....................................................................... 
 
Dated:................................................ 

 

 

Please return this completed form to the school office prior to the performance. 


